
Meeting Minutes for February 2020 

Moses Lake Youth Hockey Association 

Location: 610 S Yakima Ave, Moses Lake, WA 

 

Date of Meeting: February 13, 2020 

In Attendance: Ryan Porter, Melanie Strevy, Chad Strevy, Courtney Russell, Jen Hopkins 

Meeting called to order at 7:21pm 

Melanie Strevy made motion to accept January meeting minutes with no corrections.  Courtney Russell 

second.  

No report from Ryan Porter 

Melanie Strevy presented the January balance sheet. The ending balance of $46,919.70 is not 

completely accurate due to the city not having billed us for the January ice fees. January and February 

will be billed together.  

Courtney Russell reported the Pond Hockey Tournament was a success. Although not a money maker, 

MLYHA did not lose money, and it benefits all the players within the association.  

Courtney also asked about the end of season banquet. Discussion was held regarding dates and a place 

to have it. Melanie will check with Frontier Middle School and Lake View Elementary for March 17th or 

March 24th. Melanie confirmed that the association does have the correct insurance policy required by 

the school district. We have a $2000 budget for the banquet. 

Jen Hopkins reported the Winter Classic tournament made around $4300 this year. No plans have been 

started for next season. 

No report from Chad Strevy 

New Business— 

10U requested a second tournament paid by the association. This motion was passed through email due 

to the time sensitivity of registration. It was passed because 10U did not have a tournament last season 

and players did pay full registration fees.  

Melanie had a copy of Hannah Hanson’s doctor release. It is only a release to practice, with “no games”. 

Hannah will not be allowed to play in games until officially cleared and Melanie will follow-up with 18U 

coaches. 

The “thank you plaques” for sponsorships of $500 will be taken care of by Courtney. $25 per plaque has 

been set aside for this and Melanie will provide a list of businesses who should receive one.  

Jen Hopkins asked about the amount of money each team will receive for the end of season 

gifts/activities. It was decided that no more than $20 per player will be given. Melanie to follow-up with 

team managers. 



 

Old Business— 

Dallin Black’s registration for 2019-2020 season has been paid in full. Ryan and Teya Porter will continue 

following up on the past due registration of $420 for the 2018-2019 season. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:42pm 

 

 


